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HEARTWORMS

Take Heart! Heartworm is Unlikely For Your Dog!
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Recently a Cowlitz county dog was diagnosed with heartworm, a parasite carried by mosquitoes and common in some parts of the U.S.  If left untreated, the disease usually takes the animal’s life.  Pet owners are asking veterinarians if they need to be concerned.  The good news is there is no evidence that heartworm has any sustained existence in Washington.  There is also no evidence there is any increase in new cases.

Typically, Washington dogs with heartworm have relocated to the state from known heartworm regions.  Diagnosis has still been very uncommon and occurs most often on or around military installations and communities with a migrant population.

The Washington Animal Disease Diagnostic Laboratory at Washington State University’s veterinary college reports an incidence of about one confirmed canine case per decade, and those animals are usually infected elsewhere before coming to the state.  I am aware of three cases diagnosed recently by others in two dogs from California and another with a somewhat incomplete travel history.

Over many years there have been only a handful of heartworm cases in the state.  Chalk some up to incomplete recollection on the part of owners or to owners who have not had the animal its entire life and so missed a bit of its history.  The rest could be the uncommon case that has occurred.

Professor William J. Foreyt, a parasitologist at WSU’s College of Veterinary Medicine, and a heartworm authority, has studied the subject for more than 30 years.

He says regions of the state (Tri-Cities, Othello/Moses Lake, and the Yakima Valley) support populations of at least three species of mosquitoes that can carry and support the development of the heartworm parasite.  Washington likely doesn’t experience sustained environmental conditions (sufficient heating known as degree-days, moisture, moderate temperature fluctuations, etc.) that support a threshold population of any of these.

In communities where a case has been diagnosed on an intermittent but recurring basis, subsequent seasons haven’t shown increasing or sustained caseloads.

By Charlie Powell – Public Information Director for the College of Veterinary Medicine at Washington State University.   Renton Magazine June 2008
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